CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES LEAD MEMBER
12th February, 2007

Meeting commenced:
9.00 a.m.
"
ended:
11.15 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Hinds - in the Chair

Councillor Devine
OFFICERS PRESENT:


A. Westwood - Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services


J. Spink - Head of Finance


J. Tanner - Head of Customer Services


M. Bleese - Head of Human Resources 


V. Joseph - Principal Committee Administrator

1.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no interests declared.

2.
RECORD OF BRIEFING

The record of briefing held on 5th February, 2007, was agreed.

3.
SAFE MEANS OF ESCAPE

Mike Bleese, Head of HR, reported on the potential issues relating to the safe means of escape in cases of emergency involving  vulnerable groups of employees and visitors to Council buildings.


Members considered a detailed report and took cognisance of the views of the Occupational Health Section in respect of this matter.  


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted and a Fire Risk Assessment/Audit be undertaken with a view to the outcome/recommendations being the subject of a further report.

4.
COUNCIL TAX UPDATE

John Tanner, Head of Customer Services, reported -


Council Tax Collection up 2.5%


NNDR Collection up 1.76%


He also reported on the position regarding the continuing collection of 2006/07 Council Tax and requested consent to adding a further Direct Debit payment run on 31/03/07 to assist council tax payers in making payments within  the current financial year.


He also reported on proposals to improve the service at Call Centre level by the establishment of a separate telephone lines  with customised support for customers who had queries, or requests regarding the collection of council tax arrears.


AGREED:
(1) THAT an additional Direct Debit run  be agreed.




(2) THAT the proposals to establish a Customised Service for council tax arrears be agreed.

5.
HUMAN RESOURCES DIVISION QUARTERLY REPORT

Mike Bleese, Head of Human Resources, presented a detailed report on the performance of the Human Resources Division for the quarter ending December, 2006. The report gave details of the work being undertaken in respect of (a) Employment and Workforce Planning, (b) organisational Development and Equalities and (c) plans for the next quarter, across all the Directorates of the City Council.


Members discussed various  issues relating to different sections of the report.


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

6.
CAPITAL EXPENDITURE ITEM

AGREED:
THAT capital expenditure amounting to £283,000 part funded from the LPSA 1 Reward Grant and the DDA Grant in respect of facilities improvements at Fit City Eccles be approved.

7.
RETIREMENT AND REDUNDANCY - SCHOOL BASED STAFF

Mike Bleese, Head of Human Resources, submitted a report containing details of a draft policy for the retirement and redundancy of school based staff.


It was reported that this matter had also been considered by the Lead Member for Children’s Services.


AGREED:
THAT the draft policy be agreed for submission to  Cabinet for approval.

8.
FILLING OF VACANT POSTS

Mike Bleese, Head of Human Resources, submitted recommendations in respect of the filling of vacant posts.


AGREED:
THAT the recommendations be approved.

9.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraph 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.  It was determined that on balance it would not be in the public interest to disclose the information because, disclosure would be in breach of the Data Protection Act and would not provide the public with any useful information.

10.
APPLICATION FOR ESSENTIAL CAR MILEAGE

AGREED:
THAT the application relating to a post in the GMP Support Team be approved.
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